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Greetings Brethren!

Last month was a great month at Kennewick Lodge. We installed a Secretary and a Tyler. Both of these brothers are past masters of our Lodge.  The inclusion of past masters in our line of officers connects us with our past, as their experience, and memories connect  present to the past. We had a speaker talk to us about the State’s emergency preparedness around the nuclear power plant, and we had a night of sharing our hobbies and collections.  We initiated two new brothers, with one waiting and three applications in process.  Kennewick was busy with the business of  the Craft!
Last month we talked about fall, and the coming harvest. As I read over last month’s Trestleboard I was struck with a question , “As Masons, what do we sew, what do we reap?”  I think the ideally the answer is “good men”. We maintain a Lodge where the qualities of a good man, (so often a liability amongst the concerns and employments of the outside world), are encouraged and supported. We act as examples to men who might be thinking of joining our ranks. We accept their applications and  investigate their lives to ensure that their lives recommend them well to our fraternity, and finally  we initiate them and we mentor them toward the sublime degree of a Master Mason.  This is our harvest, a Master Mason. Like every farmer we should ask ourselves a question every fall, after the harvest. “ How did we do?” Did we prepare the soil well? Did we plant the right seeds? Did we nurture those seeds well? Did we time the harvest right? 
The answer to those questions translate for us like this I think? Do we treat each others as brothers in Lodge?  Did the brothers who signed the application actually know the candidates and do they know them to be good men. Did the investigating committee do their job and quickly investigate the candidate to ensure he meets our requirements? Did we prepare for the initiation so the experience is all it can be, and once initiated did we prepare the candidate for his Masonic career the best way through his mentoring or the easy way?

Masonry has a long history of its members contributing to the history of the world. The men we let into our ranks should be extraordinary men, capable of extraordinary things. At Kennewick Lodge we have had many extraordinary men. Look at the history of our small town and you will see many of the pillars of our community were fashioned in our Lodge. Let’s keep up that tradition!
WB Mike Priddy
Worshipful Master, Kennewick 153
From the West
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An interesting debate occurred at the last Master's, Warden's and Secretary's (MWS) Club meeting in Prosser. A question was raised about the golf cart service that the District 23 Lodges provide at the Columbia Center Mall from Thanksgiving to Christmas. 

First, a little information about the service. The service is provided free of charge to the Mall patrons. The MWS Club organizes and runs the service and solicits help from the Lodges to provide drivers, decorating, etc. For the last several years, there has been a donation collection can on each golf cart and the donations were used to help pay for part of the cost of the golf carts (gas, decorations, etc.). Several Brothers from our Lodges also contribute generously of both time and money. A part of the donations were given to the Mall management, which they gave to a charity. 

The question concerned how to use the proceeds from those donations this year. As I understand it, when the service was first started many years ago, the proceeds of donations went to the various participating Lodges for use as their needs required. A few years ago, the MWS Club decided to give the proceeds to charity. The questioner suggested that, rather than charity, the proceeds be used to assist Lodges in need. A debate started over several questions: if the donations were given to the Lodges, how should they be divided? What would the Mall management do if they received no money for their charity? How would the cost of the carts be covered? All pertinent questions, but then the debate became very interesting. A Brother suggested that we not collect any donations at all. The Brother suggested that Freemasonry was not a charitable organization. Our purpose was to make good men better. Giving to charity was not a priority and if we wanted to provide the service to the Mall patrons, we should do so with no expectation of donations and the donation cans should be removed from the carts.

As you might expect, the debate was lively and detailed and I'm sure other witnesses have a different perspective, and I apologize if I have left something out or not been entirely accurate. My purpose in telling the story is not to praise or denigrate either side of the debate. My purpose is to raise the question for each of us to think about. Why are we a part of this fraternity? Is it to be a part of an organization that does service for the community? Is it to be a part of an organization of like-minded men? Fellowship? Enlightenment? To wear cool jewels and aprons? Brother Russ' good cooking?

In my own heart, there is no one clear answer, I am here for many reasons. I enjoy the opportunity to provide service to the community. I enjoy working with like-minded men. I enjoy the opportunity to learn from those more knowledgeable than myself. I definitely enjoy Brother Russ' meals. And, I believe ALL of these things, and many more, help me to improve myself and make me a better man.

I hope that you each take the time to ask yourselves the same questions and if you find that there are things that you don't like about the Lodge or the Fraternity, please don't let those things rob you of the opportunity to be a part of all the things that are good about us.
Bro. Larry Smith
Senior Warden, Kennewick 153

From the South

Brethren,

I’ve been thinking about all the new brethren we’ve taken in and are about to take in. I think it’s six so far. That’s a lot, these days in such a short time, but it’s only the beginning. We need to fellowship them and keep them involved. We need them to become Master Masons and help the Lodge grow.

It wasn’t that long ago that I was an Entered Apprentice. I remember driving to the parking lot of the Lodge, sitting in my car, and deciding if I was going to go in or not. I was not comfortable. I specifically remember making the choice that this is what I wanted to do, but it wasn’t cut and dried; it was a struggle.

We need to mentor these new members. I’m not talking about helping them in proficiency; we each need to take an interest in each new member. I’m talking about adopting them and making them comfortable in the Blue Lodge. Offer to drop by and pick them up. Take them to Lodge.

Check the records and you’ll see I haven’t missed a Blue Lodge meeting since I was initiated. That’s the key; have them attend every meeting and get them into a comfort zone. Then we’ll have members that are strong members that are comfortable among their brothers. That is the key to a healthy and successful Lodge.

Brother Paul Tunnell

Junior Warden, Kennewick 153

Committees

Bikes for Books

Bikes for Books program is off to a great start..  This month started a new year with the program sponsoring 7 schools throughout the Kennewick community.  This first session all of the bikes were ordered through Scott's Bicycle store on HWY 395 and 7th Ave.  Bicycles and Helmets were ordered for a grand total of $2660 which will leave us approximately $5200 in reserve if we do nothing..   But Brothers, this program was not started just for the few.  This program was suppose to be a program to continually provide for the futhering of the education of our young.  This year I am going to challenge all of you to participate in some fashion.  This is a Lodge program and therefore should be totally supported by you.  We need you all to go out and talk up the program to your friends and neighbors.  Right now we are the most active, as our results in the schools prove.  But Brothers this has been because of just a few.  Just think what we could achieve if you all pitched in.  Either time or assets, I don't care which one.  Pasco is trying to put together a combined Chili Feed that might be of interest for us to join forces and do a Tri-City event like the Sausage Festival.  Wouldn't it be neat to raise enough money to support all of our programs with just one big event..  The down side to this is that it takes you, all of you, to volunteer your time to make this kind of event happen.  I'm sure some of you or your wives have Gramma's secret recipe that would go over great with everyone,  Mason or not.  This is a great way also to let the community know that we really exist and prove to the skeptic that we really do support the community.  
WB Dan Dickey

Committee Chair, B4B Kennewick 153
Education


“The Mason should be the Priest and Soldier....”
 Brethren,
 This month as men and citizens we are called upon to make judgments on the body politic through countless ads and talking heads as we move closer to November 2nd . I thought it would be appropriate to look to Albert Pike for just one of the many of his commentaries on our obligations as Masons in regard to our fellow man and our nation. As he says, “…it is also the duty of Masonry to assist in elevating the moral and intellectual level of society; in coining knowledge, bringing ideas into circulation, and causing the mind of youth to grow; and in putting, gradually, by the teachings of axioms and the promulgation of positive laws, the human race in harmony with its destinies.”
 
We must see ourselves as men who matter here and now, a force for good and reason in our local regional and national marketplace of ideas too often overrun with nonsense and debasement. We matter Brothers and no matter on which side of the isle you stand, we must make our voice heard and vote the great truths that we as Brothers are to inculcate to those within our sphere of influence. It is our right and privilege as Americans to freely vote our conscience but it is our duty as Masons to uphold our great principles both small and great and by infusing those principles into our right as a citizen to vote our conscience, we add those great moral and ethical ideals into the sum of all our parts and raise our nation a little higher. Albert Pike puts it into perspective and challenges us with this excerpt: 
 
“To this duty and work the Initiate is apprenticed. He must not imagine that he can effect nothing, and, therefore, despairing, become inert. It is in this, as in a man's daily life. Many great deeds are done in the small struggles of life. There is, we are told, a determined though unseen bravery, which defends itself, foot to foot, in the darkness, against the fatal invasion of necessity and of baseness. There are noble and mysterious triumphs, which no eye sees, which no renown rewards, which no flourish of trumpets salutes. Life, misfortune, isolation, abandonment, poverty, are battle-fields, which have their heroes,--heroes obscure, but sometimes greater than those who become illustrious. The Mason should struggle in the same manner, and with the same bravery, against those invasions of necessity and baseness, which come to nations as well as to men. He should meet them, too, foot to foot, even in the darkness, and protest against the national wrongs and follies; against usurpation and the first inroads of that hydra, Tyranny. There is no more sovereign eloquence than the truth in indignation. It is more difficult for a people to keep than to gain their freedom. The Protests of Truth are always needed.  Continually, the right must protest against the fact. There is, in fact, Eternity in the Right. The Mason should be the Priest and Soldier of that Right. If his country should be robbed of her liberties, he should still not despair. The protest of the Right against the Fact persists forever. The robbery of a people never becomes prescriptive. Reclamation of its rights is barred by no length of time.”
Morals and Dogma, 1st Degree, Albert Pike
Humbly submitted for your consideration,

 Brother John Lawson

Junior Deacon, Kennewick 153
Sickness and Death

WB Holt Hensley is doing well, a visit or a call would be great!
Upcoming events


Degree work   There will be at least one EA degree in OCT. Date TBD.
Special events at other Lodges and Concordant  bodies.



Masonic Lunch 3rd Thursday each month, 11:30 Old Country Buffet, Kennewick



Masonic Breakfast 1st Friday each month 8:00 AM Country Gentleman, Kennewick

Pasco173 and Richland 283 will host a joint Chili Feed and 50/50 Raffle on November 6th @ the Pasco Lodge from 4 to 6 PM.  All proceeds from the event divided equally by the all participating Lodge's Bikes for Books Reading Incentive Programs.

Photos
Some scenes from last month’s fellowship!
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Kennewick Lodge #153 Officers
Worshipful Master

WBro. Mike Priddy

Senior Warden

 
Bro. Larry Smith

Junior Warden


Bro. Paul Tunnell

Treasurer




VWBro. Allen Smith

Secretary





WBro. Steve Williams

Senior Deacon


Bro. Larry Brisbois
Junior Deacon


Bro. John Lawson
Senior Steward


Bro. Dave Husted

Junior Steward


Bro. Bob Baxter

Marshall





Bro. Rick Corson

Chaplain





Bro. Jim Door

Tyler






VWB Gene Spaulding
District 23 Lodges

Euclid Lodge #125



1229 Bennett Ave, Prosser



2nd & 4th Thursday, 7:00 PM 


(509) 786-4010

Sunnyside Lodge #138      
6th & Harrison, Sunnyside



4th Tuesday, 7:30 PM





(509) 839-0241
Pasco Lodge #173 


1811 West Sylvester, 
Pasco


1st & 3rd Tuesday, 7:30 PM



(509) 547-4506

Grandview Lodge #191

207 Ash Ave, Grandview




1st & 3rd Monday, 7:00 PM



(509) 882-6432
Benton Lodge #277


2nd & Alma, Benton City




1st & 3rd Monday, 7:30 PM



(509) 588-3358

Richland Lodge #283


412 Thayer Drive, Richland



1st & 3rd Monday, 7:30 PM



(509) 627-2918

Other Lodges in the Area
Pioneer Lodge #39



1811 West Sylvester, 
Pasco





2nd & 4th Saturday, 
8:00 AM
(509) 547-4506
Tuscan Lodge #136


720  7th   Street, Umatilla OR





2nd Monday, 


7:00 PM
(541) 922-5091

Hermiston Lodge #138        200 West Orchard Ave, Hermiston , OR

1st  &  3rd Tuesday, 8:00 PM
(541) 567-5857
Umatilla Lodge #40


20 South DuPont St, Echo, OR




2nd Tuesday, 


7:00  PM
(541) 567-5930

Concordant Bodies

Valley of Kennewick, Scottish Rite




















2nd & 4th Tuesday, 7:30 PM
Alma Chapter #100, Order of Eastern Star



















1st Tuesday, 7:30 PM
Kennewick Court of Amaranth #78





             4th Saturday, 2nd Saturday, November & December, 5:00 PM
Youth Groups
Kennewick Assembly #66, Rainbow for Girls















1st & 3rd  Monday, 7:00 PM

Kennewick Bethel #46, Job’s Daughters

















2nd & 4th Monday, 7:00 PM

V.S. Bayne Chapter, Order of DeMolay





Richland Lodge






1st & 3rd Tuesday, 7:00 PM
We are sending out the Trestleboard electronically!!

Provide your email address so we may continue to communicate with you.

Send it to: ljrksmith@msn.com 
Also, visit our website for events at the Lodge.  You will also be able to read the latest Trestleboard on our website: 

 http://www.lodge153.org
2B1 – ASK1
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